HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY NOVEMBER 10, 2016
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the October 13, 2016 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.

Visitors:

Engineer:

   A. DEA:
There was a short discussion.
   B. Comp Plan:
We received a letter from Snohomish County approving the Comprehensive Plan.

Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for September was 10% and for Friar Creek it was 6%. 
B. Shed/Garage:
There was some discussion about demolishing the existing shed and then getting quotes for a new one. Quotes for a temp storage box will be requested.
C. Dog Issue:
There was some discussion regarding an individual that keeps parking and walking their dog on District property.
D. CCR:
The Dept. of Health asked that we do a completely separate Consumer Confidence Report for Friar Creek. We now have one posted on the web site.

E. Punch List:
A punch list is being done for The Ridge at Park Creek. There was a short discussion regarding what was found so far that needed to be done.

F. King Co Franchise:
There was a discussion regarding the fact that King County is planning to start charging rent for utilities that are using the right of ways through franchises. If a County starts then others will probably follow. This probably will become a court issue that the District will keep informed on. 

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for October 2016 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   E: Budget:
A draft of the 2017 Budget was given to the Commissioners to review. They went through it by section and asked questions and made suggestions. Some changes will be made. A budget hearing will be published for the December meeting.
   F. Signs and Shirts:
Quotes are still being worked on for a new sign and shirts for the employees.
   G. Adjustment:
A bill was sent out to a new customer that had the wrong beginning date on it. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to adjust Account 006403001 in the amount of $800.25. It was corrected and an adjustment was made to the account.

Vouchers:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve vouchers 5400 through 5412 in the amount of $5,790.30. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for November in the amount of $13,586.32. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting and Budget Hearing will be held on Thursday December 8, 2016 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:15pm November 10, 2016.
Approved:
December 8, 2016


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Vice-President
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